
 
Committee of the Whole Report  December 31, 2021 
North and South Jubilee Neighbourhood  Page 1 of 1 

  
 
Council Member Motion 
For the Committee of the Whole Meeting of January 6, 2022 
 
 

To: Committee of the Whole Date: December 31, 2021 

From: Councillor Charlayne Thornton-Joe and Mayor Lisa Helps 

Subject: North and South Jubilee Neighbourhood 
 
 
 
BACKGROUND 
In October a motion was passed that: Council refer the following resolution for public comment at 
a non-statutory public hearing, to take place prior to November 30, 2021:   
 

That the City recognizes a unified Jubilee neighbourhood for land use matters, and invites 
the North Jubilee Neighbourhood Association and South Jubilee Neighbourhood 
Association to work with the city on developing terms of reference for a unified Jubilee 
Community Association Land Use Committee. 

 
In November 2021, Council received a letter from the North Jubilee and South Jubilee 
Neighbourhood Associations (attached). The letter clarifies that neither organization wants to 
merge CALUC functions at this time. 
 
RECOMMENDATION 
That no non-statutory public hearing be held with respect to the North Jubilee Neighbourhood and 
South Jubilee Neighbourhood as the neighbourhood associations have currently stated that they 
are not interested in merging their CALUC functions at this time. 
 
Respectfully submitted, 

    
Councillor Charlayne Thornton-Joe   Mayor Helps 
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